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Many pilots are experiencing similar issues when identifying and delineating between 

Taxiway (TWY) A3 and A4 before making intersecting departures from Runway 12. This has 

resulted in over 50 occurrences where aircrew were confused about which holding point 

they were positioned in.  

This Safety Bulletin has been developed to improve pilot knowledge and situational 

awareness when operating on and taxiing through A3 and A4, ultimately reducing the 

likelihood of pilot confusion and increasing safe air traffic control.  



Following an Operational Hazard Report, the risks mentioned above were mitigated with 

‘Information Markings’ painted along TWY A. Whilst these mitigations aid aircrews' 

situational awareness, poor weather conditions can limit the effectiveness of these 

markings, meaning all crew must be well informed and aware of the runway and their 

positioning at all times. 

Figure 2 – Highlighting the positioning of new  Figure 3 – New ‘Information Markings’ 

 ‘

 It is crucial for all aircrew to be aware of these changes and have a deep understanding of 
the layout in order to prevent confusion and further occurrences. For further information or 
to provide feedback or suggestions on alternative methods to improve safety within 
Newcastle Airport, please contact: 

Air Base Command Post - RAAF Base, Williamtown, 
NSW, 2314. 

Email: ​wlm.abcp@defence.gov.au ​. PH 02 4034 5888. Fax 
4034 7881. 

Newcastle Airport Ltd (NAPL), Private Bag 1, Williamtown 
NSW 2318. 
Terminal Operations Coordinator 
02 4928 9810, 0417 281 866, fax 02 4965 1556, 
email: ​operations2@newcastleairport.com.au​, website 
www.newcastleairport.com.au​. 

http://www.newcastleairport.com.au/

